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Membership 

The Victorian Chapter had 54 paid members during 2017-18 as listed below. 

Andrew Young Gordon Rich-Phillips Neil Angus 

Anique Owen Grant Williams Pamela Williams 

Anja D’Alessio Janice Munt Patrick O’Brien 

 John Byatt Peter Walsh 

Bill Forwood Josh Bull Rachel Carling-Jenkins 

Bill Stent Joshua Morris Richard Willis 

Brad Miles Julia Thornton Robert McDonald 

Bridget Noonan Ken Coghill Ros Spence 

Carolyn MacVean Lilian Topic Russell Byard 

Charu Saxena Lisa Neville Sheila Byard 

Colleen Lewis Lizzie Blandthorn Stephen Dimopoulos 

David Cousins Louise Staley Steve Dimopoulos 

David Morris Malcolm Cameron Sue Pennicuik 

David Rush Maree Edwards Suzanna Sheed 

David Southwick Marianne Aroozoo Tim Swanson 

Don Nardella Mark Roberts Vaughn Koops 

Gayle Tierney Michael Beahan Wayne Tunnecliffe 

Georgie Crozier Natalie Suleyman Wendy Lovell 

Chapter activities 

The Chapter has hosted four well-attended activities during the reporting period: 

• 22 August 2017 – Unexpected Outcomes and Implications for the UK & Australia.  

Presented by Professor Philomena Murray, School of Social and Political Science, 

University of Melbourne. 

 

• 28 November 2017 – ICAN, 2017 Nobel Peace Prize.  

Presented by Ms Dimity Hawkins, Co-founder of the International Campaign to Abolish 

Nuclear Weapons. 

 

• 26 March 2018 – Reflecting on the 58th Parliament.  

Presented by cross bench members of the Legislative Assembly and Legislative Council: Ms 

Ellen Sandell, Ms Fiona Patten, Mr James Purcell and Mr Jeff Bourman. 

 

• 18 June 2018* – IBAC’s First Five Years.  



Presented by Mr Alistair Maclean, Chief Executive Officer, Independent Broad-based Anti-

corruption Commission. *This seminar was postponed to 23 July 2018. 

Corporate membership votes at AGM 

• ASPG Victoria Chapter is unaware of formal requests by the parent body for corporate 

membership, including any amounts paid. Accordingly, no corporate membership votes have 

been allocated at the AGM. 

Finance 

The Chapter received $3501.71 revenue during the financial year, spent $2,685.00 on event catering 

and paid $964.00 to the ASPG for the 2017-18 ASPG National Subscription. As at 30 June 2018, the 

Chapters’ bank account held $6,655.74. 

I provide an assurance that these details are correct.   

 

Vaughn Koops 

Treasurer 

ASPG Victorian Chapter 

Date: 10/07/2018 




